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October 9th, 2021 
MEDIA RELEASE 
 

Man, 64, Denied Bail on Sexual Touching Charges Against Girls, 15 

 

A 64-year-old man was remanded into custody after appearing virtually 
before a Port-of-Spain Magistrate yesterday charged with two counts of 
sexual touching against two 15-year-old girls.  
 
The accused, who resides in Malabar, was arrested and charged on 
October 7th, following investigations into two reports made to the  
Port-of-Spain Child Protection Unit (CPU) by two girls about alleged sexual 
assaults.  
 
According to the girls, during the period November 31st and December 1st, 
2020, a man inappropriately touched them.  
 
CPU detectives, W/Cpl (Ag.) Deonarine and PC Frederick, investigated the 
matters which led to the arrest of the suspect.  
 
He was later charged with two counts of sexual touching of two children.  
 
The accused is scheduled to reappear before the court on Monday 11th 
October, 2021.  
 
The investigations were headed by W/Superintendent of Police, Claire 
Guy-Alleyne.  
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